A YEAR ON: NATIONAL FRAMEWORK FOR RE 
Exactly a year ago I wrote a paper (to be found on this site) on the progress of the National Framework for RE.  In this paper I suggested that the resignation of Estelle Morris was all that prevented the go-ahead being given a year ago.  This was the case.  It was put on hold while Charles Clarke, having taken personal charge of RE, considered the matter.  He would have given the go-ahead earlier were it not for the fact that spokesmen for the Churches wrote a letter urging a national syllabus for RE, as opposed to an optional framework. However, following a multi-faith seminar last month, (October 03) the Secretary of State has authorised QCA to begin work on an optional national framework.  A working party has already been set up.  

Clarke hopes that a national framework for RE will improve standards and provide a foundation for “improving awareness and understanding of the subject, and in developing high-quality training and resources”. Canon John Hall, the Church of England’s chief education officer, said that the introduction of a national framework would have an immediate effect on initial teacher-training. “For the first time, student teachers will learn what should be taught in RE nationally, and what is expected of them.” 

Margaret Holness, Education Correspondent for the Church Times, wrote an article in the November 14 edition headed ‘Brighter day for RE dawning as framework gets go-ahead’.  People have been worried for some time that Citizenship will oust RE from the curriculum. The decision to create a framework for RE goes some way to reassure those concerned about RE that the Government intends to retain and improve the subject.  
In my earlier paper, I demonstrated how QCA, a year ago, proposed a national framework based on the history orders but without the section detailing content.  What this means (see earlier paper) is that only very general guidelines would be set out, guidelines within which study of the religions would take place.  Decisions about which religions, when, which aspects and from what point of view would all be left to the local agreed syllabus conferences.  It is certainly possible to draw up a framework on this basis.  But how useful would such a framework be?  It would not in any way provide what John Hall is looking for since he is hoping for a statement of ‘what should be taught in RE’ and what is expected of teachers en bloc.  Indeed such a framework would not change RE since it would prescribe nothing concrete at all.   
A university department responsible for teaching a large number of students how to teach RE recently instituted a review of its distance learning for PGCE students.  A decision was taken not to set out aims and objectives since, it was argued, the aims of RE were self-evident and had been set out long ago.  It is likely that such prevarication will be a feature of the national framework for RE.  But in the classroom it is not possible to prevaricate.  Teachers will have, yet again, to make up their own minds about what RE is, what pupils should learn in RE and what point of view to take in the teaching.  This is perhaps no bad thing and they will have, still, the agreed syllabuses or diocesan syllabuses to guide them.  
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